

REPORT TO COUNCIL - 17 JANUARY 2006

The Committee has met twice in the latest cycle. We held our normal meeting at this time of year to consider Budget items at the end of November and earlier in the month our regular meeting took place at the Sheepmount, on a day that seemed destined to test the weather resistance of the new building!

Whilst there were fewer specific budget items for the Committee to consider than in previous years the Budget meeting proved a valuable exercise as most of the areas under consideration reflected matters where the Committee has either undertaken or planned future work. 

We welcomed the possibility of further development of the Sheepmount facilities and the proposal to establish funds for development of Play Areas.  The Committee looks forward to the opportunity to scrutinise the developing Council Strategy in this area in the New Year. 

The Committee noted various assumptions about the identification of cost savings, expressing some concern about the proposals to remove a post that was involved with the undertaking of research and replacing it with an externally provided service.  Finally the Committee noted that the possible loss of income from Bereavement Services reported to us earlier in the year, following the establishment of a new facility in Dumfries, was now projected to be over £100,000.  The Committee will of course be returning to this issue when the Development Plan for Bereavement Services, which is in preparation, is reported to the Committee. 

At our regular meeting we considered reports on performance of the Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (CDRP).  The Committee continues to have a range of concerns about the operation of the CDRP and these have now been echoed in findings from an external inspection undertaken by Government Office – North West.  I am glad to say that the Executive at its recent meeting supported our resolution on these matters and I am sure that some much needed improvements in the way that the CDRP works and its overall performance can be affected over the coming months. 

The Committee continued its detailed monitoring work on the Housing Strategy Action Plan and noted progress in a number of areas.  Members were particularly supportive of the continuation of the Empty Homes initiative, given the high levels of homelessness presentations that were reported.  The format of the report was welcomed and the Committee looks forward to a further update in the new Civic year. 

Finally I should note that the Committee had an opportunity to view the draft Improvement Plan relating to the Direction of Travel Review that was undertaken by the Audit Commission in late 2004.  It was noted that this response was significantly overdue, given when the review was completed and it was further noted that detailed timescales for implementation of the various action points were still to be developed.  The Committee made some suggestions about the relative priority given to certain items and looks forward to having a monitoring role in relation to the steps suggested within the Plan in future months. 

Councillor Michael Boaden

Chairman

Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee
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